SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY CHAPTER 6

Of the

NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF GOVERNMENTAL PURCHASING

Minutes of Regular Meeting on March 10, 2009 at The Crab Trap Restaurant 

The Chapter First Vice President, Yvonne Lewis called the meeting to order at 6:30 and welcomed everyone. The Flag Salute was lead by Susan Riis, which was followed by the invocation given by Kathleen Capron.  Yvonne asked that we go around the room and introduce all in attendance.

Member Attendance

Board Members present today were, Gordon Ball, Yvonne Lewis, Margaret Vitelli, Tom Hassett and Tammy Fetherman.  There were a total of 49 attendees.   Yvonne thanked everyone for attending.

Secretary Report
Tammy Fetherman reported the minutes from our December 10, 2008 Officer Installation Meeting here at the Crab Trap are available as a handout.  Upon review of the minutes, a motion was made by Margaret Vitelli to accept the Secretary’s Report, which was seconded by Yvonne Lewis.  All were in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report

Judson Moore did not attend this evening.  Gordon presented the Treasurer’s Report and noted that it is available as a handout this evening.  A motion was made by Tammy Fetherman to accept the Treasurer’s Report, which was seconded by Tom Hassett.

Guest Speaker

Yvonne introduced Dorothy Donnelly from the Office of the State Comptroller, Procurement Division as our speaker this evening.

The Procurement Division reviews the legality of public contracts involving school districts, counties, municipalities, state agencies, state authorities, local authorities and public institutions of higher education.  Dorothy explained that her Department oversees contracts in excess of two million dollars.  You are required to send notice to the State Office of the Comptroller if you award a contract in excess of two million dollars.  If a contract is expected to be in excess of ten million dollars, notice them ahead of time so they can help to insure the contract runs smoothly. 

Dorothy advised that a statute was passed in December of 2007 requiring all municipal entities in New Jersey send the Comptroller’s Office a copy of their financial audit.  The Comptroller’s Office has a staff of 55 auditors to review the correspondence and are sending out teams of five auditors on each in house audit.  Upon comparison of audits and special audits the conclusion was made that audits do not necessarily reflect proper discrepancies occurring.  Dorothy reported investigations were done and provided us with several real life examples of Township financial dilemmas to relate to.  Dorothy confirmed that some accounting firms that have been servicing an entity for a long period of time begin to get comfortable and cozy with the public employees and administration and sometimes do not properly reflect areas that are troublesome and need attention.  The State recommends that auditors change every five years.  At this point this is just a recommendation but could be made law if problems of this nature continue to persist.

Dorothy stated that the Comptroller’s Office mission is to focus on whether your tax dollars are being spent properly.  Keeping this in mind try to welcome the auditors, they are trying to protect what we work so hard to earn.  Dorothy reminded us that they depend on us to report fraud use and abuse.  The toll free tip hotline is 1-866-547-1121 or you may email them at comptrollertips@osc.state.nj.us.  Dorothy reported that debarment was the result of one of the tips they received for collusion by a vendor.

Dorothy opened the floor to questions.  One question asked was how the division selects audits from tips?  Dorothy answered that they research each tip and determine whether the audit is warranted.  There were no more questions.  

Dorothy reported that the procurement division would have limited oversight on the release of stimulus money.  She stated that Schools receiving stimulus money will all be audited eventually.  

In closing, Dorothy thanked us for the opportunity to network with us.

Executive Director’s Report

Gordon Ball reminded everyone to sign in and pick up the handouts available this evening.  Certificates of attendance for certification purposes are on the table.

Gordon announced that the 40th Annual Rutgers Spring Conference would be held May 13-14, 2009 at the Sheraton Hotel, Atlantic City.  The theme is “The Greening of New Jersey”.

Gordon stated that Ed Grant could not be with us this evening, however, asked Gordon to report that the National Conference will be held in St. Louis, Missouri this summer.  Please visit our website at SJNIGP.org to further details.  Ed also wanted Gordon to remind everyone “March is Purchasing Month”.  Take the initiative to have your entity adopt a resolution recognizing the purchasing profession’s importance.  Try to get other departments involved and be recognized. 

Gordon reminded everyone that the SJNIGP mailing address is now P.O. Box 1121, Mays Landing, N.J. 08330.

Gordon reported our next meeting would be May 5, 2009 at which time we will honor Joe Valenti before retirement.  Kathi Cupano from Rutgers will be present as well.  If anyone should have any suggestions or ideas for our retirement party for Joe, please contact one of the board members at your earliest convenience.

Gordon announced that the QPA bill was approved with changes.  He stated that it was “watered down” considerably and must go back to both houses again for a vote.  The changes include that if you currently have a QPA you will be grandfathered in.  The bill will be voted on again March 16, 2009.

Gordon stated that NIGP membership applications, the Secretary/Treasurer’s Reports, a court case example from Essex County, and State Contract information on computer contracts are all available as handouts, please collect them.

Conclusion

Yvonne asked for a motion to adjourn, which was made by Kim Allen and seconded by Linda Spendiff.  Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. and dinner was served.

Respectfully submitted,








Tammy Fetherman

Secretary

